

Volume 43, Number 7

September 2016



Trunk Show featuring Yvonne Hollenbeck - "Patchwork of the Prairie" September 12, 2016

www.yvonnehollenbeck.com

Yvonne's program entitled "Patchwork of the Prairie" is one of the finest presentations in the Heartland. Yvonne shows her collection of family quilts, spanning 140 years, including her own prize-winning creations. Poetry about quilts and quilters is presented throughout this awesome trunk show, which is enjoyed by men

and women alike.

In addition to numerous awards as an author and a poet, she also won Better Homes and Garden's "Home Sweet Home" contest in 1989. "Sundown on a Century" was displayed by Better Homes and Gardens at the International Quilt Festival in Houston, the largest quilt show in the world! "Springtime in Dakota," made as a wedding quilt for Yvonne's daughter, won every contest ever entered and also won Better Homes and Gardens' "Home Sweet Home" contest and was displayed in Houston with their collection!

A three-generations-old family ranch is home to Yvonne and her husband, Glen. Together they raise Angus beef cattle and quarter horses. More specifically, they live 30 miles from Winner, South Dakota, and 50 miles from Valentine, Nebraska, the closest towns with a post office, fire department, and grocery store.

Yvonne Hollenbeck – "Orphan Block Calendar"

Class: September 13, 2016 -

9:00 am - 3:30 pm

Customize a calendar with a quilt orphan"

Lin-

Guild

13,

Reg-

beck

Calendar"

Of-

block and treasured photo – beautiful!! Every quilter has a few

blocks left after a project. to use hers – a photo calendar holder. This quick and easy Yvonne Hollenbeck devised an ingenious way

any size calendar, just j

project can dress up nearly



Meeting the 2nd Monday of the month

2016 March—November

6:30 p.m.—Gathering 7:00 p.m. — Program/Meeting

College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church 4015 S. 49th Street Lincoln, Nebraska

On the Internet at www.lincolnquiltersguild.org

CLASS IS

CANCELLED

coln Quilters
September
2016 Class
istration
fering:
Yvonne Hollen-

– "Orphan Block

with a quilt block

and treasured photo – beautiful! Yvonne's website:

Customize a calendar

www.yvonnehollenbeck.com

Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday September 13, 2016

9:00am – 3:30pm

Guild Members: \$35 per person (includes pattern) Non-Members: \$45 per person (includes pattern)

College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 49th and Prescott Ave.

Come in door number 2 on the south ground level.

Your name:

Location:

Your address:

Your phone number: Davtime

Evening

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE LINCOLN QUILTERS GUILD LINCOLN, NEBRASKA

Published nine months of the year: March, April, May, June, July, August, September, October, and November.

Editor and Layout:

Lorelee Novak

Circulation: Carol Curtis

The deadline to submit articles and ads for inclusion in the *Plain Print* is the Wednesday following the Guild meeting.

October newsletter deadline: September 14, 2016

ADVERTISING

Business Ad Rates:

A 31/2" x 2" sized ad is \$25 for the first month and \$20 per month for subsequent months.

A 3½" x 4" sized ad is \$40 for the first month and \$35 per month for subsequent months.

Ads must be camera-ready.

Classified Ad Rates:

Any individual may place a classified quilt-related ad in the "Quilters' Exchange" at a cost of \$10.00 for 30 words. Send exact text for ads. Send articles and ads with payment (payable to "Lincoln Quilters Guild")

Lorelee Novak P.O. Box 22295 Lincoln, NE 68542 Email: rjljn@aol.com

President's Message

OMG! September 12 is the last LQG meeting prior to the Biennial Quilt Show, October 6-8, 2016. Are you ready?

Check off the tasks you have completed:

Make	and	donate	а	pin	cushion.

___ Make and donate an item for the LIVE Quilt Auction, Thursday,

October 6 at 6 p.m.

Send invitations to friends, family, and co-workers to attend the Quilt Show Reception and Live Auction.

Donate a new item or themed basket for the SILENT Auction.

Volunteer to help during the Quilt Show.

Create a Challenge Quilt (24" square) to "Celebrate Community."

Encourage a non-quilter or someone who isn't a member of LQG to make a Challenge Quilt to "Celebrate Community."

Complete an online registration form (or paper form) for each item you will display during the Show. You can register up to 3 guilts + 1 Challenge Quilt.

Make sure each item to be displayed has a permanent label stating the name of the maker and the title of the item.

Be prepared to drop off items for the Quilt Show at St. Mark's United Methodist Church (84th & Pioneers) on Tuesday, October 4, 7:15 a.m.-12 noon & 4-7 p.m.

FINISH the quilts that were registered for the Show before 7 p.m. Tuesday, October 4.

Bring people to the Quilt Show.

If you are a procrastinator like me, this is a wake-up call! There are only a few weeks left until the Quilt Show. Hopefully, by the beginning of October, each member of Lincoln Quilters Guild can check off at least **some** of the things on the list above. Let's come together, display some awesome quilts, and "Celebrate Community."

Kímberly Shelley, LQG President 2015/2016

Small Groups Anyone is welcome to joint these groups.



Day Groups

Piecemakers

Bernina Sewing Studio, Piedmont Shopping Center 1:00 p.m. on the 4th Thursday of each month except November and December.

For more information contact Willa Smith at (402) 420-2422. *Please leave a message, and she will return your call,* or email at rswd660@inebraska.com

Ladies of the Lodge

The Grand Lodge at the Preserve, 80th & Pioneers

1:00 p.m. on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. Enter North door and take the elevator to the 3rd floor craft room.

For more information, call Nancy Simmons (402) 423-4947.

Cuddle Quilt Workshops

College View Seventh Day Adventist Church, 4108 Prescott Ave., Resource Room

9 a.m.-2 p.m. on the 1st Friday of each month. Join us in planning our Cuddle Quilts and also to pick up kits to work on during the month.

For more information, contact Vicky Skuodas, co-

chair person.

Quilts of Valor

QOV is still meeting on the 2nd Saturday of each month at the IQSCM and on the 3rd Friday (QOV awards) at the VA Coffeehaus (from 11am-1pm). Contacts for QOV locally are:

Julia Schroeder MissyQuilts16@gmail.com
Sara Kenny sara.kenny@qovf.org

Evening Groups

The Northeast Lincoln Sew & Sews
Anderson Branch Library, 3635 Touzalin Ave.

6-8 p.m. on the 3rd Monday of each month. For more information, call Kim Shelley at (402) 467-4266 or email at scrappyquilt@hotmail.com

Sew Zone Workshop

Harbour West Clubhouse, 1440 West Plum St.

7-9 p.m. on the 1st Wednesday of each month, except December.

For more information, call Mary Jane Kermmoade at (402) 429-9771 or email at mj4quilts@gmail.com

Lincoln Quilters Guild Meeting Minutes—Monday, August 8, 2016

College View Seventh-Day Adventist Church—Lincoln, Nebraska

Lincoln Quilters Guild president Kim Shelley called the meeting to order. She welcomed 53 quests! Kim asked members to fill out a form, located at the membership/check-in table, if willing to help LQG in 2017 as an officer or on a committee. If a member would like more information, that can be checked as well. Kim asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes printed in the Plain Print. There were none, and they were approved as printed. Kim also asked if there were any questions or corrections to the published treasurer's report. There were none, and the report was remanded for audit. There was no old business, nor any

Committee Reports

new business.

Quilt Show—Kathy Morgan (Quilt Show co-chair) reminded the group that the Quilt Show dates are October 6-8, which is Thursday through Saturday, at St. Mark's Methodist Church. (This will not be in conflict with the first Husker game!) Volunteer sign-up sheets are at the Quilt Show table. She asked that people sign up for areas or categories that they would be interested in helping with, not the day they want to work. There are also job descriptions listed. Someone will follow up to schedule and confirm the day(s) and Auction, to be held Thursday eventime(s) to work.

Kathy requested that anybody interested in co-chairing the quilt hanging at the show, contact her, Sherry Taylor (Quilt Show co-chair), or Kath quantity that will be used. Conroy (Quilt Hanging Committee co-chair). The other LQG member who was originally going to serve as co-chair of the Quilt Hanging Committee finds herself needing to move from Lincoln earlier than originally planned. Kathy explained that having 2 chairs per Quilt Show Committee will help in two years for the next LQG Quilt Show.

Registration forms to exhibit quilts at ly. Betty Doty, Sheila Green, Pat the show are available at the Quilt Show table. Quilt registration for the show may also be submitted online. Challenge quilts are to be 24" square (not on point), have three layers, and follow the Quilt Show theme of "Celebrate Community." Kathy reminded LQG members of the pincushion challenge that she and her co-chair Sherry have issued to Guild members. Donated pincushions will be auctioned at the Quilt Show. Kathy showed several pincushions that had been donated that evening at the LQG meeting. Items to be donated for the live auction and silent auction are needed. the Quilt Show table at Guild meetings. There is only one more meeting before the Show!! Guild members have always been creative and generous in donating items. Mary Sedlak (co-chair of the Quilt Show Lectures and Demonstrations) requested donations of polyester knit material. Mary and co-chair Sara Kenny will use the polyester for "make and take projects" at the Quilter's Community Center at the Quilt Show. The more colorful the polyester fabric, the better! Holly Zemke (chair of Quilt Show Publicity) encouraged members to send postcard invitations for the Community Reception and Quilt ing of the Quilt Show. Members can pick up the postcards to mail to friends and family, and she requested that members only take the Holly also showed members the 8.5" x 11" Quilt Show Posters that are available. Please see Holly if you can display one or more at your office, church, or business. Packets of bookmarks are also available to help advertise the Quilt Show. If anyone can help distribute bookmarks and a poster to an out-oftown quilt shop, please contact Hol-

Kant, Cheryl Kupcinski, Laura Lenzen, Willa Smith, and DeEtte Turgeon were thanked by Holly for loaning their quilts to be photographed for three versions of the Quilt Show posters. DeEtte Turgeon suggested that some of the visiting guests might help to distribute Quilt Show information in their geographic areas. Martha Weishahn was the photographer, and she generously volunteered her expertise to the LQG Quilt Show. Contact Holly for Martha Weishahn's contact information.

Kathy clarified that the Live Auction will be Thursday, October 6th. Invi-Donations for both can be brought to tations should be sent to people who are likely to bid on guilts and buy quilts, which will support the Lincoln Quilters Guild. Remember that these auction items can also make great gifts! Sales of admission tickets will stop at 5 p.m. Thursday evening. From 5-6 p.m., quilts can be viewed during the reception, which will include desserts. Auction items should also be viewed during this time. The Live Auction will begin at 6 p.m.

> See Kathy if you would like to help recruit more vendors for the Quilt Show. Several vendors have committed to being there, but there is room for more. Kathy has a packet of information if anyone would like to invite and encourage a shop or guilting business person to rent a booth at the Show. Joni Sauter (Raffle Quilt co-chair with Joan Yoder) reported that 1,455 raffle tickets have been sold so far. 1,044 more raffle quilt tickets need to be sold. Joni explained that after membership dues, raffle quilt ticket sales are the next largest source of income for LQG.

Continued on page 4.

(Continued from page 3) Currently, LQG has 278 members, but only 48 members have purchased 10 or more raffle tickets. Joni announced a Raffle Quilt Sales Blitz immediately! She challenged the 138 remaining members to buy their tickets!

Joan Yoder, DeEtte Turgeon, Melanie Peters, and Glenda Johnson were stationed in the four corners of the room. All tickets are divided into coat at the funeral of a relative. packets of 10 at \$20 per packet. Sherry Taylor graciously donated prizes to encourage members to purchase ticket packets. Each member that paid for a packet of raffle tickets put their name into a drawing. Winners were Janet Phillips, Carol Friesen, and Betty Doty! During the successful "Raffle Quilt Sales Blitz," Joni reminded members what money from the raffle tickets helps provide the Guild money to rent Guild meeting space, money to pay for the cost(s) of the excellent speakers/programs, money to help pay for the classes the Guild offers, money to purchase Guild library books, and money to help support all the charitable contributions the Guild offers to the community: Cuddle Quilts, Quilts of Valor, Quilts for Community, Discover NE, Habitat for Humanity, and others. Joni was convincing, and there was an enthusiastic LQG response! It was reported later in the meeting that 700 tickets were sold during the "Blitz"!

Kim announced the new LQG logo is being used in the Quilt Show publicity.

Awards Committee—Jaynee Wolfe reminded Guild members about upcoming LQG awards. This is the time to think about members who deserve a special thank you from the Guild. Make this happen by nominating people by filling out a nominations form. Completed nomination forms can be given to President Kim Shelley by September 1. Extra forms can be obtained at the Guild's website or from any Award Committee member—Jaynee Wolfe, Willa Smith, or Rosalind

Carr. Don't delay. This needs to be done this month! Awards will be presented in October.

IQSCM Liaison—Bev Thurber reported on activities at the International Quilt Study Center and Museum. She shared with the Guild a Southwest Chinese fairytale about the dragon's wife's coat. This has led to the tradition of a descendant wearing a quilted dragon's wife's This exhibit helps to preserve the history, traditions, heritage, culture, and quilting/needlework techniques from this area of China. Bev shared information about exhibits and programs at the IQSCM. The Dillow Collection will be on display through August 21. "Inside the Wrapper— The Mountain Mist Story" will be exhibited through October 23. Quilts of Southwest China will be on display through September 28. The "Volunteer Showcase" exhibit is located on the 3rd floor of the Museum and will be on display through August 23. This exhibit changes monthly. Modern Quilts will be on display through September 25. The Turkey Red Tour will be October 13 -16. This will be an intensive quilt study session. Pre-registration is required.

General Announcements—Joan Yoder (President-Elect) announced that the Lancaster County Super-Fair is underway. Quilts were to be dropped off Monday, August 8. The quilts will be judged Tuesday morning, and they will be on display for the public beginning on Tuesday, August 9 at 2 p.m. Quilts will remain on display through the end of the fair, Saturday, August 13 at 9 p.m.

Joan also announced that Threads Across Nebraska is in October. If anyone would like to offer a guilt for display, please see Sheila Green. Mini Quilt Raffle-- Cheryl Kupcinski conducted the Mini Quilt Raffle, with assistance from Kathy Sus Spitsen. She reported that \$132 was collected for the night. The first prize was donated from Anonymous and Bonnie Kucera. Ann Owens

won the thread box and pin cushion. Laura Lenzen donated a Bedford Skies quilt kit, which was won by Lynn DeShon. Anonymous donated a blue and white mini quilt, which was won by Cindy Hanzel. Glenda Andersen won a Christmas kit donated by Kathy Philip. Sue Clark won a \$25 gift certificate from Calico House donated by Sandy Gruntorad. Prizes were collected from Mini Quilt Raffle co-chair, Kay Hoff. Cheryl also announced that the Mini Quilt Raffle table sign is missing. If it is found, please return it to the table. They are feeling "anonymous."

Program—Carol Curtis (co-Vice-President for Programs) announced next month's speaker and class. Yvonne Hollenbeck from South Dakota will be the speaker in September. Carol showed an example of the class project Yvonne will teach, using an orphan block to make a calendar, small blackboard, or anything you can think of. In October, Kris Khan from Omaha will give a class on how to construct an unstructured table runner. This is an improv technique. Carol encouraged people to sign up for these upcoming classes.

Pat Kant (co-Vice-President for Programs) introduced speaker Jenny Doan as the YouTube guilting "sewlebrity." Jenny has created over 300 easy-to-follow videos that have helped millions of quilters around the world. Jenny's husband Ron was introduced as Jenny's helper. Jenny and Ron's family-run business, the Missouri Star Quilt Company in Hamilton, MO, opened in 2008. It has since become the largest supplier of pre-cut fabrics in the world! Jenny's special lecture covered tips and tricks, and with love, fun, and laughter, she shared many of her quilts to inspire us.

The meeting was adjourned to show -and-tell, followed by signings and photo opportunities with Jenny Doan.

Submitted by Pam Wakeman, LQG Secretary

Coming in October

Guild Meeting: Monday, October 10, 2016 Speaker: Kris Khan

Program: Trunk Show - "One Step Ahead of the Quilt Police"

Kris Khan took up quiltmaking in 2012 as a way to keep sewing while one arm was immobilized in a cast. She was recovering from her first joint surgery, and she was learning the first ways in which rheumatoid arthritis would define her guilting strategies and techniques.

From working one-handed, to learning to bind quilts by machine, to cutting fabric with electric scissors, to using spray adhesives rather than pinning quilts, she has constantly needed to be creative in adapting traditional quiltmaking techniques to accommodate her changing physical abilities.

First and foremost, guiltmaking is an act of joy and creativity – or it should be! Whatever "rules" need to be broken or bent in the name of achieving a work of art or craft that pleases the maker should be crushed without a second thought.

Class: Improvisational Table Runner with Kris Khan

Date: Tuesday, October 11, 2016 Participants in this workshop will create a table runner or small wall hanging using improvisational strip-piecing techniques. Rather than create a planned, precise composition that is geometric but a bit lifeless, students will rely on instinct, emotion, and other cues to build a one-of-a-kind work.

Rulers will NOT be used in cutting fabric (they may be locked in your car if necessary!). We are aiming for painterly, organic lines created by human hands, not artificially straight and precise drafting. There are no entirely straight lines in nature, and

the great artists did not draw their designs with rulers. We will cut free hand with rotary cutters, traditional or electric scissors.

Kris Khan will guide you through technical considerations of improvisational piecing every step of the way and will help you design your piece using two similar yet distinct meth ods. At the conclusion of this workshop, participants should have completed a top for a table runner or wall hanging; some will be able to complete quilting and binding steps as

-)-				ANIVERSIT
6				-

Lincoln Quilters Guild October 11, 2016 Class Registration						
Offering: Kris Khan – Improvisational Table Runner						
Kris' website: www.kriskhandesigns.com						
Date/Time/Cost: Tuesday, October 11, 2016 9:00 am – 3:00 pm						
Guild Members: \$35 per person Non-Members: \$45 per person						
Location: College View Seventh-day Adventist Church, 49th and Prescott Ave.						
Come in door number 2 on the south ground level.						
Your name:						
Your address:						
Your phone number: Daytime Evening Evening						
Email:						
Lincoln Quilt Guild member: Yes No						

Send check payable to LQG to: Carol Curtis, 5615 S. 73rd Street, Lincoln, NE 68516. Contact her at (402) 466-5055 or curtis1201@aol.com with any questions.

Please make check for the amount of the class only.

If you do not have email, please include a business-sized stamped self-addressed envelope so we can send you the supply list for class.



DISCOVER NEBRASKA

It's back to school time!

Do you love to work with 10 year olds, know how to cut and paste, and have a little free time? We are looking for more classroom helpers for Discover Nebraska presentations in the 4th grade classrooms. You select the times you help. Each school is about a 2.5 hour time commitment. The first couple times you will observe in the classroom to learn what we do.

Our annual work day to prepare the classroom materials will be held on Wednesday, September 14, 10am to noon at the Sheridan Retreat House. (It's the house on the NW corner of Sheridan Lutheran Church property located at 70th & Old Cheney.)

Information, including our schedule, is on our website www.DiscoverNebraska.org

If interested, contact Sheila Green at (402) 483-0453 or sheilagreen@windstream.net

LQG Treasurer Rep Beginning Cash Bal RECEIPTS	•	\$41,788.73			
	Checking Interest	\$0.52			
	Membership	\$315.00			
	Membership-Books	\$70.00			
	Mini Raffle	\$88.50			
	Programs and Classes	\$525.00			
	QS-Raffle Quilt	\$140.00			
	TOTAL RECEIPTS	\$1,139.02			
DISBURSEMENTS					
1. Operations Expe	enses				
	Insurance and Bonding	\$34.58			
	Meeting Room Rent	\$230.00			
	Miscellaneous	\$150.00			
	Newsletter Printing and Postage	\$68.64			
2. Educational Serv					
	Programs and Classes	\$1,570.77			
3. Community Service					
	Cuddle Quilts	\$0.00			
	TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS	\$2,053.99			
	NET CASH IN/(OUT)	(\$914.97)			
Ending Cash Baland	\$40,873.76				
Current Checking E	\$12,686.64				
Current CD Value (\$28,187.12				
Total Cash 7/31/20	\$40,873.76				



Celebrate Community Quilt Show is mere weeks

away: I. 1

Join the celebration,

share your creativity with the community!

Register your quilt entries now!!



LQG Biennial Quilt Show "Celebrate Community"

St. Mark's United Methodist Church
• 70th & Pioneers • Lincoln, NE
October 6-8, 2016

Thursday, October 6

Quilt Show & Vendors: 9:00 AM – 6:00 PM Celebrate Community Reception: 5:00–6:00 PM Live Quilt Auction: 6:00 – 9:00 PM

Friday, October 7

Quilt Show & Vendors: 9:00 AM - 8:00 PM

Saturday, October 8

Quilt Show & Vendors: 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM

Confirmed Vendors:

Calico Cottage, Hasting, NE
Husker Sew & Vac, Lincoln, NE
Jewelry by Elizabeth, Lincoln, NE
Mangelsen's, Omaha, NE
Sew Bee It Quilt Shop, Hebron, Nebraska
Patricia Steiner, Lincoln, NE
Applique After Hours, Des Moines, IA

Quilt Show Drop-off Information

Drop-off will be at St. Mark's United Methodist Church on Tuesday, October 4 from 7:15 am to 12:00 noon and from 4 to 7 pm. The church is located at 84th & Pioneers, and we recommend entering the church campus by turning North at 86th & Pioneers. The main entrance for the quilt show will be at the east end of the south side of the building. A sign will be posted near the door to indicate where to enter the building.

If you are not personally able to deliver your entries, please make arrangements for someone to do so during the quilt drop-off period.

When you drop off your quilts, we will confirm your entries on a master list and then give you a pick-up ticket. You will need this ticket to pick up your quilts at the end of the show on October 8. If someone other than you is going to pick up your quilts, they must have this pick up ticket PLUS a signed note from you authorizing them to pick up your quilts. Quilts will not be released to anyone other than you if they do not have the pick up ticket and your signed note.

If you have questions, please contact Christina Chapman at (402) 450-1217 or cqchapman@gmail.com



Celebrating Community through Quilts

Lincoln Quilters Guild is celebrating the Lincoln and surrounding communities with its biennial quilt show, happening Thursday, Friday, and Saturday, Oct. 6-8, 2016, at St. Mark's United Methodist Church, located on the corner of 84th and Pioneers Blvd. in Lincoln. Quilt show hours are: Thursday, 10/6 from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m; Friday, 10/7 from 9 a.m. to 8 p.m.; Saturday, 10/8 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. All are invited to the Community Reception and Quilt Auction on Thursday evening, 5 to 9 p.m. The daily quilt show cost is \$7 per person, and children under the age of ten will get in free. Bring a donation of non-perishable, non-expired food items and save \$1 on your ticket price.

Food gathered during the quilt show will be delivered to the Food Bank of Lincoln, which says their most needed food items include: tuna fish and other canned meats, cereal, soup, rice, pasta noodles, spaghetti sauce, canned fruits and vegetables, 100% fruit juices-shelf stable, peanut butter, and boxed dinners. Note: the Food Bank cannot accept individual jars of baby food, but can take jars that are encased in plastic, in cans, and boxes of baby cereal.

Open to everyone, and free to enter, is the "Celebrate Community" Wall Quilt Challenge. Interpret what community means to you in a 24" square quilt (3 layers: top, batting, backing), using any technique(s), and stitch through all three layers. Registration deadline is September 30, 2016.

Go to www.lincolnquiltersguild.org/quiltshow/ for additional requirements and information to register your entry online or to print out a registration form.

Quilt show visitors will be treated to hundreds of quilts made by Guild members, from traditional designs, to art quilts, to modern quilts. Add to your fabric stash and select from current quilt patterns, notions, and novelties offered by participating vendors at the show. Children are welcome to attend and participate in planned kids' activities, and adults will enjoy this year's lecture line-up. Be sure to vote for your favorite wall quilt in the Celebrate Community Challenge, and enter to win the prize-winning quilt made by LQG member Laura Lenzen. "American Pride" took first place in the 2013 Lancaster County Fair, and it could be yours to proudly display in your home, for only \$2 per chance to win.

Come to admire and be inspired, and learn about the Lincoln Quilters Guild. In addition to providing a stimulating monthly speakers program, fun and enlightening quilt-creating classes, and an environment of learning and encouragement for quiltmakers of every experience level, Lincoln Quilters Guild members are integral supporters of their community through several targeted small group endeavors. Quilts of Valor, Cuddle Quilts, Quilts for Community, Habitat for Humanity Quilts, and Discover Nebraska are some of the most prolific of these groups. Visit www.lincolnquiltersguild.org to learn more about how Lincoln Quilters Guild members work and play together to positively impact their community.

St. Mark's United Methodist Church will provide plenty of free parking for this event.





Lincoln Quilters Guild P.O. Box 6861 Lincoln, NE 68506

2016 LQG Officers

President -Kimberly Shelley Vice President -Pat Kant &

Carol Curtis

Secretary -Pam Wakeman Treasurer -Christina Chapman

President-elect -Joan Yoder Vice President-elect - Donna Welte &

Sherry Taylor

Treasurer-elect -Carrie Knight Advisor -

Kathy Sus Spitsen

Thank you to our advertisers who help support this newsletter publication. Let your talents be known here.

Midwest Machine Quilters Presents

Cathy Franks Quilting and Design

September 10, 2016 8:30 AM—4:30 PM

Social Hall 11120 N. 141st St, Waverly, NE National Teacher, Cathy will be teaching 2 machine quilting sessions that include:

- Helps for beginning machine quilters
- Tips for the experienced machine quilter
- Tips for adding embellishments to your project

Reserve your spot today—space is limited! More info and registration at mmquilters.com

